COUNCIL COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE January 6, 2014

The Council Committee of the Whole met on Monday, January 6, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall of Village Presbyterian Church, 6641 Mission Road, Prairie Village. The meeting was called to order by Council President Dale Warman with the following members present: Mayor Shaffer, Ashley Weaver, Ruth Hopkins, Steve Noll, Andrew Wang, Laura Wassmer, Brooke Morehead, Charles Clark, Courtney McFadden, Ted Odell and David Belz. Staff Members present: Wes Jordan, Chief of Police; Keith Bredehoeft, Public Works Director; Katie Logan, City Attorney; Quinn Bennion, City Administrator; Kate Gunja, Assistant City Administrator; Lisa Santa Maria, Finance Director; Danielle Dulin, Assistant to the City Administrator; Nic Sanders, HR Specialist and Joyce Hagen Mundy, City Clerk.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Charles Clark moved pursuant to KSA 75-4319 (b) (6) that the Governing Body, recess into Executive Session in the Multi-Purpose Room for a period not to exceed 30 minutes for the purpose of discussion of possible acquisition of property. Present will be the Mayor, City Council, City Administrator, Assistant to the City Administrator and City Attorney. The motion was seconded by Steve Noll and passed unanimously.

The Council Committee of the Whole was reconvened by Council President Dale Warman at 7:05 p.m.

STAFF REPORTS

Public Safety

• Chief Jordan reported that outside of the overturned truck on Christmas eve the holidays were relatively quiet for the police department.

Public Works

 Keith Bredehoeft reported the past two weeks have been anything but quiet for public works staff with several snow/ice operations. Dale Warman noted the positive comments from residents regarding the city's snow response.

Administration

 Quinn Bennion reminded the Council of the upcoming Council Worksession and Legislative Breakfast on Saturday, January 25th.

ADJOURNMENT

With no more business to come before the Council Committee of the Whole, Council President Dale Warman adjourned the meeting at 7:10 p.m.

Dale Warman Council President